Saad Dahleb Secondary School Timimoun 1st Term Examination of English

2nd year Sci. / Me Eng./ Ma Ec. duration : 2 hours

(15Pts)

Part one : Reading

Read the text carefully, then do the following activities

Rainforests are forests characterized by biodiversity and high rainfall, with annual rainfall between 250 and 450 centimeters. There are two types of rainforest: tropical rainforests and temperate ones. Tropical rainforests are characterized by a warm and wet climate with no substantial dry season: typically found within 10 degrees north and south of the equator in areas such as South America, Southeast Asia and Sub-Saharan Africa. Temperate rainforests, however, are only found in few temperate regions around the world such as Europe, North America and East Asia.

2019/2020

Around 40% to 75% of all biotic species are indigenous to the rainforests. It has been estimated that there may be many millions of species of plants, insects and microorganisms still undiscovered in tropical rainforests. Tropical rainforests have been called the "world's largest pharmacy", because over one quarter of natural medicines have been discovered <u>there</u>. Rainforests are also responsible for 28% of the world's oxygen turnover; that is why tropical forests are also called "Earth's lungs."

Rainforests produce many items that we all use in our daily life. <u>They</u> also have value as tourism destinations. Tropical rainforests provide timber as well as animal products such as meat and hides.

	Adapted from Wikipedia
A / <u>Comprehension</u> :	(08 pts)
1. Say whether each of the following statements is true or false.	
a. Tropical rainforests and the temperate ones are the same.	
b. Equatorial areas are warm and wet.	
c. All species of plants, insects in tropical rainforests are still und	liscovered.
d. Rainforests are not valuable to tourists.	
2. Answer the following questions according to the text :	
a. What is the weather like in tropical rainforests ?	
b. What is the source of wood ?	
c. How much oxygen do rainforests produce ?	
d. Why are rainforests named earth's lungs ?	
3. Choose the best title to the text.	
a. Amazon rainforests	
b. The charactristics of tropical rainforests	
c. The source of timber	
4. What/ who do the underlined words in the text refer to ?	
a. there (§2):	b. They (§3) :
a. there (92)	0. They (§5)
B/ <u>Text Exploration</u> :	(07 pts)
1. Find in the text words or phrases that are	(07 pts)
<i>A. closest in meaning to</i> a. biggest (§2) =	h wood(83)=
<i>B. opposite in meaning to</i> a. $\log \operatorname{est}(\S 2) = \dots$	
D. Opposite in meaning to $a. 10w (g1) \neq \dots$	
2. Write sentence 'b' so that it means same as sentence 'a'	
1. a. One quarter of natural medicines have been discovered the	*2
b. Scientists2. a. Natural resouces must be protected by us	
에서 가장 : 이 것을 가장	
b. We	

2as.ency-education.com

3. Fill in the blanks with the appropriate modals so as to express the notions between brackets: a- The tropical animalslive elsewhere. (inability)

b- Visitorskeep these forests clean . (obligation)

c- The Brazilian government build new roads to access the

Amazon rainforests. (obligation in the past)

4. Correct the form of the verb between brackets in the following, and mark the intonation at the end using arrows

a- Do you mind (to answer) some questions, please?b- all right.

Part two: Written Expression

Choose <u>one</u> of the following topics.

Either

Topic one:

What should people do to protect the nature, especially the tropical rainforests? Why?

OR

Topic two: Every day Palestinian people are being killed by Israeli army and Palestinian children are living under occupation without any basic necessities of life. Take turn of the Palestinian children to deliver a speech about their dreams.

Use the following notes to write a paragraph where you express your wishes.

Start like this : As a palastenian child I have a dream

- Independent state / End of occupation. / practise civil rights. /Live in peace / enjoy Freedom. /food supply/education.....etc.....

(05 pts)

Saad Dahleb Secondary School Timimoun 1st Term Examination of English	2019/ 2020	2 nd year Sci. / Me H duration : 2 hours	
Part one : Reading			(15Pts)
A / <u>Comprehension</u> : 1. Say whether each of the following stateme	ents is true or fals	e. 02pts	(08 pts)
a. Tropical rainforests and the temperate on	-		
b. Equatorial areas are warm and wet. true			
c. All species of plants, insects in tropical r		undiscovered. false	
d. Rainforests are not valuable to tourists.2. Answer the following questions according	false to the text :	04pts	
a. The weather in tropical rainforests is			season
b. The source of wood is tropical rai		<u>, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , </u>	
c. Rainforests produce 28% of th		1	
d. Rainforests are named earth	i's lungs <mark>because</mark>	they are responsible	for 28% of
the world's oxygen turnover			
3. Choose the best title to the text.	foresta	01pts	
 ✓ b. The charactristics of tropical rain 4. What/ who do the underlined words in the 		01pts	
a. there (§2): tropical rainfor		b. They (§3) : rainf	orests
		0. Inc y (30) . <mark>10000</mark>	
B/ <u>Text Exploration</u> :			(07 pts)
1. Find in the text words or phrases that are		1.5pt	5
- •••	est (§2) = <mark>largest</mark>		<mark>ıber</mark>
B. opposite in meaning to	a. low $(\$1) \neq hightarrow highta$	<mark>h</mark>	
 2. Write sentence 'b' so that it means same at 1. a. One quarter of natural medicines have b. Scientists have discovered one quarter 2. a. Natural resouces must be protected by b. We must protect Natural resouces 	e been discovered <mark>rter of natural m</mark>		ts.
3. Fill in the blanks with the appropriate modals	so as to express th	he notions between brac	kets: 1.5pts
a- The tropical animals can't live elsew	here. (inab	ility)	
b- Visitors must keep these forests clear		·	
c- The Brazilian government had to buil			
Amazon rainforests.(oblication)4. Correct the form of the verb between brain	gation in the pas		tonation at
the end using arrows	ckeis in ine jouov	ving, and mark the in	02pts
a- Do you mind answering some quest	tions. please? (ra	aising)	
b- all (raising) right. (falling)	(

Saad Dahleb Secondary School Timimoun 2019/ 2020 1st Term Examination of English

(14Pts)

Part one : Reading

Read the text carefully, then do the following activities

Rainforests are forests characterized by biodiversity and high rainfall, with annual rainfall between 250 and 450 centimeters. There are two types of rainforest: tropical rainforests and temperate ones. Tropical rainforests are characterized by a warm and wet climate with no substantial dry season: typically found within 10 degrees north and south of the equator in areas such as South America, Southeast Asia and Sub-Saharan Africa. Temperate rainforests, however, are only found in few temperate regions around the world such as Europe, North America and East Asia.

Around 40% to 75% of all biotic species are indigenous to the rainforests. It has been estimated that there may be many millions of species of plants, insects and microorganisms still undiscovered in tropical rainforests. Tropical rainforests have been called the "world's largest pharmacy", because over one quarter of natural medicines have been discovered <u>there</u>. Rainforests are also responsible for 28% of the world's oxygen turnover; that is why tropical forests are also called "Earth's lungs."

Rainforests produce many items that we all use in our daily life. <u>They</u> also have value as tourism destinations. Tropical rainforests provide timber as well as animal products such as meat and hides.

Adapted from Wikipedia (07pts) A / Comprehension : 1. Say whether each of the following statements is true or false. a. Tropical rainforests and the temperate ones are the same. b. Equatorial areas are warm and wet. c. All species of plants, insects in tropical rainforests are still undiscovered. d. Rainforests are not valuable to tourists. 2. Answer the following questions according to the text : a. What is the weather like in tropical rainforests? b. How much oxygen do rainforests produce ? c. Why are rainforests named earth's lungs? 3. In which paragraph is the following mentioned a. the rainforests are the source of wood? b. the location of tropical rainforests? 4. Give a suitable title to the text. 5. What/ who do the underlined words in the text refer to ? a. **there** (§2) : b. **they** (§3): **B**/ Text Exploration : (07 pts)1. Find in the text words or phrases that are A. closest in meaning to a. kinds(\$1)=.....b. unexplored(\$2)=.... B. opposite in meaning to a. wet(§1)≠

2. Fill in Following chart:

verb	noun	adjective
	•••••	Protective
To save	•••••	

3. Write sentence 'b' so that it means same as sentence 'a'

- a. One quarter of natural medicines have been discovered there.
 b. Scientists
- 2. a. Natural resouces must be protected
- b. We
- 3. a. we are obliged to follow certain regulations to live well

b. we....

4. Fill in the blanks with the following words to get a coherant paragraph

- future -needs -environment -citizens

Sustainable development is the ability to meet the of the present while contributing to the generations' needs. It focuses on two goals: To improve the quality of life for all of the Earth's And to stop using up the natural resources beyond the capacity of the to supply them indefinitely.

5. Classify the following words according to the pronunciation of their final "ed" -Worked - lived - obliged - protected

/t /	/d /	/id/

Part Two: Written Expression

(06 pts)

<u>Topic one:</u>

What should people do to protect the environment, and what may happen if we don't care about the nature?

<u>**Topic two**</u>: Every day Palestinian people are being killed by Israeli army and Palestinian children are living under occupation without any basic necessities of life. Take turn of the Palestinian children to deliver a speech about their dreams.

Use the following notes to write a paragraph where you express your wishes.

Start like this : As a palastenian child I have a dream

- Independent state / End of occupation. / practise civil rights. /Live in peace / enjoy Freedom. /food supply/education.....etc.....

Saad Dahleb Secondary Scho 1st Term Examination of Engli		2019/ 2020	2 nd year F.L. uration : 2 hours
Part one : Reading	1511	u	(14Pts)
A / <u>Comprehension</u> :			(14PCS) (07pts)
1. Say whether each of the follo	wing statements is tr	ue or false.	02pts
		lse	
2. Answer the following question	ns according to the te	ext:	02pts
a. The weather in tropical rainfo			<mark>l dry season</mark>
	ce 28% of the world	• •	·····
d. Rainforests are the world's oxygen turnover	e named earth's lung	s because they are re	sponsible for 28% of
3. In which paragraph is the foll a. the rainforests are the b. the location of trop	e source of wood?	<mark>§3</mark> §1	01pts
4. Give a suitable title to the text.			0.5pts
B/ <u>Text Exploration</u> : 1. Find in the text words or phro A. closest in meaning to B. opposite in mea 2. Fill in Following chart:	ases that are a. kinds(§1)= <mark>t</mark> a. we		(07pts) 1.5pts (§2)= undiscovered 01pts
verb	noun	adjective	
To protect	protection	Protective	
To save	<mark>safety</mark>	<mark>safe</mark>	
 3. Write sentence 'b' so that it m a. One quarter of natural m b. Scientists have discove a. Natural resouces must be b. We must protect Nature a. we are obliged to follow b. we have to follow certa 4. Fill in the blanks with the foll future -needs Sustainable development is the the future generations' needs. It for Earth's citizens and to stop using to supply them indefinitely. 	edicines have been d red One quarter of protected by us al resouces certain regulations to in regulations to liv owing words to get a -environment he ability to meet the ocuses on two goals:	iscovered there. natural medicines the b live well e well c coherant paragraph nt -citizens needs of the present w To improve the quality	01pts while contributing to of life for all of the
5. Classify the following words a	according to the pro	nunciation of their fin	al "ed" 02pts

-Worked - lived - obliged - protected

/t /	/d /		/id/
Worked	lived	obliged	protected